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Coming up . . .     
 

11/7/16 – Brian Wheat, Evolution of a Fruit 
Stand: Lafayette Florist 
11/14/16 – Steve Hinson, Update on Habitat 
for Humanity 
11/21/16 – George Lopez, Salvation Army 
Bell Ringing 
11/28/16 – Rudi Baumann, Venice to Istanbul 
Travelogue 
12/1/16– 7:00 a.m. Foothills Board meeting 
   at the Egg & I in Basemar Shopping Center 
12/5/16 – (open) 
12/12/16 – (open)  
12/19 /16 – (open)  
 
 

Program Chairpersons:  
November – Bob Mohling 
December - open 

October 24 – Pete Sprenkle Coaching Excellence Award; Recipient Recognition 

 

A presentation was made to recognize Pete 
for his forty years of coaching girls’ 
softball with Boulder Valley Girls Softball 
Association (BVGSA). Pete has worn 
many hats over the years including: coach; 
president and treasurer of the association; 
tournament director; founder of BVGSA 
Summer Softball Camp; developer of four 
practice fields; president and director of 
the Colorado Girls Softball Association; 
and high school coach of Centaurus and 
Boulder High. In 2009, Pete was one of 
two softball coaches in the USA who were 
recognized with the Liberty Mutual Responsible Coaching Award for his exemplary 
dedication and commitment to responsibility in youth sports. Misie Goodard, current 
President of the Boards of BVGSA, IPGSA, and Fall Ball, and her association 
committee selected the first coach to receive the Pete Sprenkle Coaching Excellence 
Award. The 2016 recipient is Rob Anderson, a coach for 16 years of 30 teams, who 
helps umpire in many other jobs when help is needed. Rob was presented with the 
award and a gift certificate to Carelli’s Restaurant from our club.  Thanks Misie, Pete, 
and Rob for all you do with the youth of our community!    
 

October 31 – Martin Luther’s Last Surviving Classmate DVD   
 

Bob Mohling played a video of Dr. Lester Methuselah Gutenberg, Luther’s Last 
Surviving Classmate. Dr. Gutenberg was played by Les Stahlke, a marketing 
consultant based in Canada. The video was made at the Lutheran Women’s 
Missionary League Convention in Minneapolis in 1998.  Some club member thought 
it was funny! 
 
Mary Schweitzer was recognized for her 
community service as a member of our 
club from 2004-16. Presenting the service 
award were President David Petrick and 
Past President Adam Pauluhn. Mary told 
the club members that she will be moving 
to Washington State to be closer to her 
family. She plans to join the Pullman 
Kiwanis Club. The club will miss your 
help at the Golf Tournament. Thanks, 
Mary, for your dedicated service to the 
children of our community!    
 

Club Website: www.foothillskiwanis.org 
Meetings:  Every Monday at 7:00 a.m. at the Egg & I, 
2574 Baseline Rd, Boulder, CO 80303, 303-494-0555 
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Peak to Peak Key Club Activity for October  

 – Bob Mohling, Dave Rogers, Rudi Baumann, Club Advisors 

 

Key Club at Peak to Peak High School in Lafayette meets every 
other week during their lunch hour. The club officers have been 
elected; see photo. There are 15 paid members in the key club.  
On Saturday, October 26, six students complete a service project 
for the Broomfield Library by recycling video cases of out dated 
videos. The club has been meeting in the classroom of their 
Faculty Advisor, Rachael (Smith) Medina. The students want to 
help with bell ringing for the Salvation Army. George Lopez, 
Boulder Service Center Coordinator of the Salvation Army, is 
scheduled to speak to the group at 12:30 on November 8 to 
inform them about the Salvation Army, its mission, and how the 
bell ringing funds will help the community.  
 
November 3, Foothills Kiwanis Board Minutes 
-- Foothills Kiwanis Secretary, Dennis Hubbard  

The Board of the Foothills Kiwanis Club met at the Egg and I 
on November 3, 2016.  President Petrick called the meeting to 

order at 7:06 am. Attending were Board members:  President 
Petrick, Treasurer Gilland, Secretary Hubbard, Baumann, 
Boeve, Hinson, Hurst, Mohling, Pauluhn, Plumridge, Rogers, 
Symes. 
Guests: Janet Gilland 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: October minutes were approved.   
TREASURER’S REPORT: A motion was made to approve the 
October Treasurer’s Report as amended.  Passed. 
--Correction to October Minutes: The $180 2015-2016 Peak to 
Peak District dues were paid from the Foundation and not from 
the General Fund. 
--A motion was made and approved that the Happy Dollars 
collected at each meeting would be transferred to General Fund. 
-- A motion was made and approved that background checks for 
member’s participation in K-club related activities be paid for 
by the Foundation. 
GENERAL BUSINESS:  Discussion was held and motion made 
and passed regarding the breakfast fees for members and non-
members as follows:                 
1.  Meal credit for LoA Calculation                    $8.00  
2. Meal cost for invited guests (potential member,                                                     
Kiwanis officials, program presenter)    $0.00  
3.  Drop in visitors (past members, etc.)  $10.00  
4.  Family guest (spouse)                 $10.00  
5. Non-family guest    $10.00 
6.  Honorary members (SDfK parents, etc.)               $10.00  
7.  Board Breakfast    $10.00  
--A change of status for Jerry Gilland to senior member was 
made and approved. The Board also approved Jerry’s written 
request to assist him with the Treasurer’s work. 
--The Board was reminded that LOA is approved for a 
minimum of 4 weeks by practice and not in the by-laws. 
--A reminder was given to the Board that the Club is not to be 
involved in politics.  If a speaker presents one political side in 
the course of the presentation, the opposing side must be 
presented at a later date. 
 

November 3, Foothills Boulder Foundation Board Minutes 
-- Foothills Kiwanis Secretary, Dennis Hubbard  

 

The Board of the Foothills Kiwanis Foundation met at the Egg 
and I on November 3, 2016.  President Petrick called the 
meeting to order at 7:45.  Attending were:  President Petrick, 
Treasurer Gilland, Secretary Hubbard, Baumann, Boeve, 
Hinson, Hurst, Mohling, Pauluhn, Plumridge, Rogers, Symes. 
Guests:  Janet Gilland 
SECRETARY’S REPORT:  The October minutes were 
approved.   
TREASURER’S REPORT:  A motion was made and seconded 
to approve the October Foundation Treasurer and Service Dog 
Project reports.  Passed.    
--$250 was given to Crayons to Calculators and $250 was given 
to Attention Homes out of the Foundation Account. 
NEW BUSINESS:  Hinson reminded the Board that the Kiwanis 
International Fund has been changed to Kiwanis Children Fund. 
--Gilland gave a Dog Project update.  The Dog Project is self-
insured and one of the dogs had GI problems.  A motion was 
made and approved to pay a vet bill of $1,525.23. 
--Mohling gave an update on the Sprenkle award presentation. 
--Mohling suggested that the Board decide whether to continue 
the annual golf tourney and if so, a larger committee be named 
to organize the tourney. 
--Mohling suggested that each Board member be responsible for 
a month’s program chair.  The Board approved the suggestion. 

Peak to Peak Key Club Officers & Faculty Advisor: 
Brandon Guo (Treasurer), Ms. Smith (Faculty Advisor), 
Nabhur Lamsal (President), Caroline McAbee (VP), and 

Ayush Garg (Secretary) 

Students Caroline, Anna, and Nabhur volunteer at 
Broomfield Library on October 29 

Vithika, Meredith, and Aiyana help recycle DVD cases 
for the librarian 


